It seems impossible to me that we are truly considering splitting the congressional district NY1 and separating Stonybrook University and Brookhaven Lab. One representative for the present district can keep the strength and opportunity to all of Long Island, but particularly Suffolk County, in place.  These institutions and their needs are a priority to the representative, as it should be. The weakening of the institutions by combining one with a NYC district does not have to be explained to even a first-year political science major. These institutions do not want to be separated. These institutions are the future of Long Island.

Politics is the only reason for this consideration. Is it possible for the decision makers to put public welfare above politics in our present climate?  Does any politician see the damage that this could do to Long Island or are they only thinking of their political party? Do they even care anymore?

Can we please do the right thing for Suffolk County and Long Island and forget politics?

Cynthia Paterno

